
 

Olentangy Orange High School 

College Updates from Schoology 

 

9/18/20 

College Rep visits:  Due to COVID restrictions, college rep visits this year will be virtual.  Please make sure 

to check the Naviance college visits link to find out about the virtual college visits taking place this fall.  This 

will be updated frequently so its important you regularly check for updates. 

9/15/20  

Transcript Review:  In Schoology, you can now find your unofficial transcript in the OOHS Class of 2021, 

Transcript Review folder. Your rank is reported on this transcript.  If you would like your rank reported on 

your official transcript, submit the rank report form by 9/25.   If you want your 8th grade "P" changed to the 

letter grade you earned, the grade change form is also due on 9/25. These forms can be emailed to your 

counselor or dropped off in Student Services.   If you see any concerns or mistakes on your transcript, please 

let your counselor know by 9/25.   The adjustments to the official transcript will be made prior to uploading 

them into Naviance.  Our goal is to have all official transcripts uploaded into Naviance by October 1 so that 

counselors can begin to submit them to universities upon your request. 

9/10/20  

Common App Info - If you are using the Common Application (CA) you MUST match your CA account 

with Naviance in order to request transcripts and letters of recommendation in Naviance. Follow the steps in 

the video located in the welcome message in Naviance or in the College Application folder in Schoology to 

learn how to set up a CA account and match it to Naviance.   DO NOT request teacher letters of 

recommendation in the CA, as that will negatively impact our ability to send letters and transcripts through 

Naviance.  These must be requested through Naviance. 

Financial Aid - Now is the time to apply for your federal student aid ID if you intend to apply for any 

financial aid in college. The federal student aid ID is used when completing the FAFSA.  The FAFSA will be 

available on Oct. 1.  Go to fsaid.ed.gov to request your ID.  The student and one parent will need an 

ID.  You each need to have a phone number (not the same one) and an email to apply.  Do not use your 

school email, as it will be deleted after graduation.  You will need this ID throughout college. 

9/8/20 

Transcript Info:  Please go to your Schoology course, OOHS Class of 2021, and review all the information 

under the College Application Process/Naviance folder.  By Sept. 11, you should be able to view your 

transcript in this Schoology course.  You will want to look at your rank and determine if you want to report it 

on the transcript that will be sent to universities.  If you decide to report rank, fill out the rank report form 

found in Schoology.  You should consider reporting rank if you are in the top 10-15% of your class.   Then, if 

you earned high school credit in 8th grade and those grades show as "P" on your transcript, you will need to 

decide if you want the P to be changed to the letter grade you earned.  You should do this if the grade earned 

is valued higher than your cumulative GPA.  Again, there will be a form on Schoology to fill out.  Both forms 

will have a deadline date.  Please email your counselors through their OLSD email if you have any questions. 



 

 

 


